Mr. Paul Kelly, Attorney-at-Law, Insurance Exchange Bldg., Mast 10th and Main St., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Kelly:

Dr. Joe Reilly spoke to me when I met him on the street a couple of months ago regarding your son, and he wrote me on April 26th. I told Dr. Reilly the next time I was in Kansas City I would drop in and see you, but I have not been in town since, and the way travel difficulties are I am not sure when I will go in.

or your son in his possible enrollment here at the University of Kansas I will be happy to do so. Will you please advise me if there is anything that I can do?

Assuring you of our pleasure in having your son with us, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH